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North Sydney Public School upgrade 

Works notification                                    September 2021 

We are upgrading North Sydney Public School to bring students the latest educational facilities and support 
the growing local community. 
 
The State Significant Development (SSD) application for the project has now been lodged with the 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE). 
 
The SSD application will be on public exhibition from Tuesday 7 September to Tuesday 5 October 2021.  
 
How can I find out more about the SSD application?  
 
From Tuesday 7 September 2021, you can find detailed information about the North Sydney Public School 
upgrade by going to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s website at: 
www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/40781. 
 
How can I provide feedback on the SSD application?  
 
All feedback on the SSD application should be given to the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment.  
 
To learn how to submit feedback, visit: www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/have-your-say. 
 
Preliminary site investigation works 
 
On Monday 20 September and Tuesday 21 September 2021 some preliminary site investigation works will be 
carried out as part of the proposed upgrade of North Sydney Public School. The site investigation work will 
include bringing a drill rig onto the site on a truck, and drilling the soil.  
 
The drilling will take place inside the school’s grounds near Bay Street. A temporary fence will be installed 
around the drill rig to secure the area and prevent public access. 
 
Working hours 
 
Our working hours will be restricted to 7 am to 5 pm on the two days we are at the school. 
 
The work is taking place during the September school holidays to minimise disruption to students. Measures 
will be in place to reduce noise and dust from this work for residents and businesses.  
 
Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure project. 
 
More information 
 
Visit our project page for more information about North Sydney Public School upgrade:  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/n/north-sydney-public-school-upgrade.html. 
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